
    

 

**FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE**  
Emerald Ash Borer Confirmed in Nebraska 

 

DATE: 6/8/2016 

LINCOLN, Neb. — The Nebraska Department of Agriculture announced today that the emerald 
ash borer (EAB) was found earlier this week in southeast Omaha.  This is the first confirmation 
of the insect in Nebraska.  EAB has killed hundreds of millions of ash trees in 26 states.  It is 
projected that Nebraska’s taxpayers and homeowners will spend over $961 million on ash tree 
removal, disposal and replacement.  
 
“Now is a good time for residents in and around Omaha—and municipalities throughout the 
state—to take proactive steps to deal with EAB,” said Deputy State Forester John Erixson.  
“Once EAB is found in an area, most ash trees are killed within 10-15 years.” 
 
Residents with ash trees in the Omaha area may want to begin treatments. 
 
“The best candidates for treatments are healthy, high-value trees that are in a good location,” 
said Mark Harrell, Forest Health Program Leader with the Nebraska Forest Service.  “Trees in 
poor condition or located under wires or too close to sidewalks or buildings generally should be 
removed rather than treated.” 
 
Professionally applied trunk injections are the most effective treatments, especially for large 
trees.  Their main drawback is the damage they cause to the tree and therefore are best applied 
by certified arborists well-trained in the procedure.  The most common products available to 
the homeowner are soil applications, but they are somewhat less effective than injections and 
have a greater chance of harming beneficial insects, such as bees. 
 
“Treatments need to be applied every one to two years and must be done for the remaining life 
of the tree,” said Harrell.  “For this reason, many trees will not be worth saving.” 
 
Owners of ash trees outside of the Omaha area may be anxious to begin treatments, but the 
recommendation is still to wait until EAB has been found within 15 miles of your trees.  The 
chances that your tree will be the first one infested is very low, especially if it is being well cared 
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for.  The current treatment consideration zone extends from Fort Calhoun to Plattsmouth and 
from Gretna to east of Council Bluffs. 
 
Municipalities and anyone else managing large numbers of ash trees even if they are outside of 
the Omaha area should take steps now to prepare for EAB. 
 
“Upwards of 80% of the ash trees will die within 8 years after EAB is found in a community if 
nothing is done to manage the pest,” said Eric Berg, Program Leader for Community Forestry 
and Sustainable Landscapes.  “This can put a strain on city budgets and staff and create liability 
issues if dead trees are left standing.  Nebraska municipalities need to be proactive in dealing 
with EAB.” 
 
“Municipalities should gain an understanding of the number, locations, sizes and conditions of 
their ash trees and develop a management plan,” Berg added.  “Removing poor quality trees in 
a community even before EAB is discovered will help spread removal costs over more years.” 
 
As trees are removed, they should be replaced with a diverse selection of trees, not just a few 
species.  This will help avoid another significant loss of the urban tree canopy when the next 
serious pest arrives. 
 
More information about the emerald ash borer, finding an arborist, and recommendations for 
municipalities can be found at www.eabne.info 
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